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Executive Council Meeting

Online Zoom Meeting
April 9, 2020
9:30 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Minutes
Welcome & Introductions – Austin Lampe welcomed everyone to the meeting, and the following were in attendance: Sarah Crocker, Kristi Werdenhause, Ben Kellner, Meredith Perkins, Timothy Wells, Jacob McMains, Cindy Garner, Russell Hinnah, Martha Clark, Dean Alberty, Brett O’Brien, Ann Koenig, Jill Johnson, Mike Renner, Jon Skinner, Jordan Odem, Hank Stelzer, and Gene Brunk.
Minutes Read and Approved – Austin asked if anyone had changes to the minutes from the February 2020 meeting. Dean Alberty made a motion to accept the minutes as presented. The minutes were approved. 
Treasurer Report –   Jacob submitted the following Treasurer Report:

· Regular share (savings)-$11,096.76
· 02 Northwest-$0.01

· 03 Northeast -$0.01

· 04 Central-$3,280.51
· 05 St. Louis Christmas club $1,537.68
· 07 Southwest- $279.16
· 77 East Central $ 2,179.91
· 76 Square CC- $0.02
· 75 Regular Checking-$44,014.40
· 78 Money Market – $25,020.11
· PayPal - $164.69
Current total in all accounts - $87,573.26 – per online banking on 04/07Did i/2020
Processed Transactions:

· Doug Seely MFI Tuition: $2,299.00 (approved October 2019)

· Brown Printing Payment for Calendars: $1,915.12

· Constant Contact Payment x2: $85.50

· Food for December Meeting: $381.96

· Cups, plates, drinks, and flatware for December meeting: $61.11

Upcoming Transactions:

· Doug Seely Remaining MFI Reimbursement: $201.00

· St. Louis Regional Workshop Fees: Unknown

· Deposit for Gene Brunk Donation: $1,000.00

· Deposit for Silver Sponsorship (Tree Diaper) for MCFC 2020 Conference: $750.00

Old Business

Update: 2020 Conference - SW Region

As the committee stands right now they are moving forward as if the conference will be taking place as planned. Right not all presenter spots have been filled. Last one was filled with Missouri Invasive Plant Council. The committee decided about 2 months ago to do name tags for everyone that were recommended by Justine Gartner. They are hard plastic and printed on front and back. Troy Powell is in charge of Sponsor/Exhibitor portion. He has been visiting with hotel that will be able to hold 28 exhibitors/sponsors. Registration portion for BPT sponsor/exhibitor is currently open. Attendee registration portion will be up shortly after this meeting. Last thing really need to know about is scholarships for conference. Eleven exhibitors have expressed interest. One has already paid in advance. 
Update: Cityscape – Brett O’Brien

Brett hasn’t got to far with this issue. He’s received some items but if you have an article please send to Brett. This would be in the Spring Cityscape. 
NEW BUSINESS

COVID-19 Issues It’s Causing MCFC – Austin and Group Discussion
· Concerned with how this pandemic will affect room night block at conference.
· Meredith has seen some issues with spring programs moving into webinar events. One of the biggest challenges is there are so many things online. Would also like to see Trees Work campaign shook up and out there. Last thing working with local STL MCFC to do a tree tag initiative in the region. Instead of price tag something to promote how trees are working for everyone during this pandemic. Working up details for pricing, etc. Hang signs in high traffic areas with a hashtag Trees Work to give them something fun while getting outside. 

· Will some of these webinars have CEU’s available to people?
· Ann shared a trees work campaign ad MDC shared right before pandemic started. With this ad, maybe reach out to Holly Dentner to get permission for other folks to use. Reach out to Ann if you will find it useful. Hank liked the ad Ann shared to send out through extension offices. 

· Looking at June’s meeting to be held through Zoom. 

· Jill Johnson suggested promoting activities going around in neighborhoods. EX: Bear hunt in windows. Tree ID as things are blooming. Neat engaging opportunities are possible. 

· Meredith suggested chalk id written on the sidewalk next to the tree and call it a Tree Walk.
· Michael Renner suggested putting tags on own trees in own yards. It would bring awareness to them being arborists. 
2020-2020 Officer Nominations

· Jacob would like to continue with Treasurer role. 
· Vice Chair – Austin nominated Jordan. He’s been active and eager to join in. Jordan accepted the nomination. 
· Chair – Dean will move on up to Chairman role. 
2020 Scholarship Fund Confirmation (Request for $2,000.00) – SW Region

· As done in prior conferences, we’ve offered scholarships to help students and individuals with registration and expenses. This year’s budget doesn’t allow to come from budget. The committee is requesting 10 scholarships possibly more to cover registration fees and nothing more. The committee would handle the applications and awarding the scholarships. Woody wells made the motion to fund. Brett seconded the motion, the motion carried. 

Discuss 2020 Poster Contest Ceremonies

Sarah Crocker started the discussion on poster contest ceremonies. With many of the schools closed due to the pandemic, springs ceremonies are cancelled. How will we present the Technical Merit Winner. After discussion, it was decided to invite the Technical Merit Winner to the state conference in October. Sarah will send out letters to winner’s parents. 
Developing Conference Planning Committee – Dean Alberty

He’s been talking with several individuals of the possibility of developing a 4-person steering committee. The regions would still have a conference committee but this committee would be constant to move things forward. Looking for a permanent steering committee that would take notes from past and current conference and make appropriate changes as they see fit. Take one person from each committee and put together a main committee. Need more long term and back up plans. 

Gene – SIF and other organizations the coordination of future meetings are handled by the Vice Chair. Maybe not responsible for future meetings but responsible for developing the plans for the future meetings. 

New Poster Contest Committee Member Discussion – Dean Alberty

Troy Powell has been heading the Springfield local contest, he has received the blessing to spearhead the committee to move them forward. Meredith - it will be good to new blood to the committee to get more invested throughout other parts of the state. 
2020 Conference Agenda – Dean Alberty

If we do not hold the conference at this time. What financial obligations would MCFC be out if we hand to cancel. He agrees we should move forward but need to take responsibility what would be the loss financially if we moved conference to a later date? 

Austin – biggest worry would be loss on room nights if conference is cancelled. If we do have another rise of COVID in fall and it does set us back, as long as hotel is willing to work with us on contract. 

At this point no conversation with hotel has been made on postponing. We are currently tied into the 50% mark until July 12th. Feel we’d be a little premature to make any judgements on that right now. We can make decision near June meeting. Austin feels some sort of contact needs to be made about as of now still holding conference but in case we need to postpone what are our options still holding it at the venue. 

60 room nights a night. So,120 room nights total. 

Gene – still state-wide emergency declaration those type of contracts might have to be discussed. Contract should be null-in-void if that issues arises. 

Program Reports

Communications Committee –

The committee needs to develop a new chair of the committee. Meredith volunteered to chair the committee. Nothing to add at this time and will meet in the next couple of months. Gene, Ann, Brett, and Martha are the current members. If you have anything to be sent out through constant contact, send them straight to Sarah Crocker. 
Strategic Plan Current Action Items Review– Dean Alberty
Dean would like to have someone else on the committee. Would like to investigate other groups within US to see what they are writing into the strategic plan regarding the pandemic we are currently facing. 
Poster Contest & Education/Outreach Committee
No Report. 
Legislation Committee –
No Report. 
Financial Oversite Committee – 

No Report. 
Liaison Reports

Utility Arborist Association and Missouri Cooperative Right-A-Way Mgmt. – Scott Skopec
· No Report. 
Forest ReLeaf – Meridith Perkins

· Forest ReLeaf has cancelled all spring outreach and engagement activities.

· CommuniTree pick-ups from the nursery have all been postponed.

· A diverse selection of trees will still be available in the fall; staff are working hard to pot seedlings.

· Spring education has been focusing on new social media push Forest ReLeaf social media; please follow and share our posts.
· TreeKeepers was moved to on-line zoom webinar; recordings will be available soon (Thanks to Hank and MU Extension).
· Hug a Tree Instead T-shirts are available for purchase to support Forest ReLeaf; get yours today: https://stores.inksoft.com/sksupport/shop/product-detail/1000238
· We are exploring how to create a tree tag that could engage people in a very simple, fun message campaign; possible funding support from local MCFC chapter.

Mo. Dept. of Transportation – 
Russell will reach out to a few folks to see if Stacey’s position has been filled and try to stay connected with MODOT.  
Mo. Forest Products Association – Mark McCarthy

No Report. 
University/Extension – Hank Stelzer
No Report. 
Missouri Parks & Recreation Association - Gary Gates

No Report. 
Federated Garden Clubs – Gayle Fry

No Report. 
NRCS State Forester – Joe Allee 
No Report.
Society of Municipal Arborists – Ray Wallace
 No Report
MDC – Russell Hinnah 
· FY20 TRIM grant projects are being completed. Have paid out a few and will continue to pay out over next few months. 
· FY21 are not open and will be closed June 5th. 

· Still tying up lose ends on TCUSA, Tree Campus, and Tree Line on getting final numbers.

MWISA – Brett O’Brien 
MWISA cancelled its Tree Climbing Competition (TCC) due to uncertainties resulting from Covid-19. ISA had already cancelled the international TCC and that also influenced the decision. The MWISA conference will be in Omaha NE in February, The chapter had looked into a joint conference with Nebraska Arborist Association but that is not going to work out. Due to the restrictions resulting from Covid-19 the chapter has posted on its website links to learning resources so arborist can continue to earn CEU. (See https://mwisa.org/ )

MOFRAC – Gene Brunk  
Gene reported they’re dealing with issue on changes to CRP program and the changes in Missouri. The new guidelines will cause issue with planting hardwood trees. Developing a position paper currently. New chair for next year will be Mike Brown who is the rep for AFIS. 
Missouri Invasive Plant Task Force – Ann Koenig
Ann reported last year they worked with Forest ReLeaf for the callery pear buyback program and was wildly successful. Took picture of yourself with a cut down calvary pear, took to nursery and you could get a replacement. Two events scheduled at nursery and Columbia regional office for same event. Both events had to be postponed to the Fall. 
The group met last week online but Ann wasn’t able to attend. They are excited to talk at our conference. She might not be able to afford the gas money to come down if we can’t help with travel expenses. If not, Ann will speak on their behalf. 

Region Reports & Volunteer Hours 

· Kansas City – No Report.   
· Northwest – Martha reported they worked with St. Joe Tree Board. Region reported 12 volunteer hours were submitted.     
· Central – No Report. Region reported 32 volunteer hours were submitted. 
· Northeast – No Report.    
· East Central/St. Louis – Mike Renner reported they held their 2020-2022 term elections. STL Chair will be Mark Halpin. East Central rep is John Ebeling. East Central Chair is Jim Mitchell. St. Louis Rep is Jacob Keiser. The region is planning on reaching out to ask permission for social media realm on using logo. With communicating through social media, do they need to work through communication committee?? Austin advised that if they have a regional Facebook page, then can do what they need to. Meridith suggested to streamline the use to the main Facebook page. Sarah, Martha, and Casey will brainstorm on how to incorporate other regions into the main Facebook page. Would it be better for each region have admin authorities or their own site?
Andy Dirr connecting education to meetings. Of the six meetings, we would have first tier of workshop/business meeting with CEU connected. Three of those would be a second tier like a tap root series held in the evening at a garden center with a couple CEU’s connected to that one. Then one meeting per year would be an all-day event with 4 CEU’s connected to it with a $50 dollar fee for everyone with lunch provided. Andy Dirr was happy to facilitate these education events. Looking at larger event to be held on campus of Meramec. 

Scott reported they have a total of 22 volunteer hours to submit. 
· Southwest – Woody reported last meeting was Feb 18, 2020 with a guest speaker. Since last meeting not been able to have elections for local representation.  Total of 34
volunteer hours were submitted. 
Adjournment – with no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
Upcoming Events

· 2020 Executive Council Meeting Dates

· June 11, 2020 – Zoom Online Meeting 

· August 13, 2020 - Conservation Employees Credit Union Basement, Jefferson City

· October 8, 2020 - Conservation Employees Credit Union Basement, Jefferson City

· December 10, 2020 – Location TBD
· MCFC Annual Conference

· October 12-14, 2020 in Branson, Missouri
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